

P.O. Box 97, Plevna, Ontario K0H 2M0
Tel: (613) 479-2231 or 1-800-234-3953, Fax: (613) 479-2352

www.northfrontenac.ca

October 20, 2016

Hon Glenn Thibeault 4<sup>th</sup> Floor, Hearst Block 900 Bay Street Toronto, Ontario M7A 2E1

Via Email gthibeault.mpp.ca@liberal.ola.org

Dear Mr. Thibeault,

Re: Request for Support for Ontario's Electrical Bills

Please be advised the Council of the Corporation of the Township of North Frontenac passed the following Resolution at the October 14, 2016 Council Meeting: Moved by Councillor Hermer, Seconded by Councillor Martin #480-16 WHEREAS 570,000 Ontario consumers are unable to maintain a paid up balance of their electrical bills:

**AND WHEREAS** 50,000 to 60,000 consumers have had their service disconnected due to unpaid balance;

**AND WHEREAS** we are in the fall heating season and approaching the winter season;

**AND WHEREAS** we are the only Province in Canada to be subject to these changes:

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT we request that these changes be removed from consumer's electrical bills to make it more affordable and more comparative to other Provinces:

**AND THAT** this Resolution be circulated to Minister of Energy; Premier; Randy Hillier, MPP; and all Ontario Municipalities.

Carried

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Tara Mieske

Clerk/Planning Manager

TM/bh

c.c. All Ontario Municipalities